
August 2008 
 

Friends   for    Fun   Safety  & Knowledge 
 

GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

MICHIGAN*REGION D*CHAPTER MI-G***MIDNIGHT RIDERS 

 

MEETING PLACE, DAY, and TIME. 

PLACE:  U-HAUL 2752 Burlingame SW, Wyoming (directions on Page 3) 

TIME:     8:00 AM 

Look for the SUGGESTION BOX at our gatherings.  Tell us what you would change, keep the 

same, and ideas for rides, etc. 

 

For more information, or to be added to our phone tree, please contact one of our Chapter Staff. See page 2 for 

contact information. We hope to see you out there…...Ride Safely.  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

          1 

 

2 
  

3 

Monthly Gathering 8AM 
Ride After and 

about 2:30 PM Party at Jim 
& Julies 

4 5 
 

6 7 8 

RSVP 
Deadline 

Thumb Area 
Ride 

9 
Pre-Ride 
Meijer Parking 
lot at 8:00 AM 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 
 
 

15  MI-G’s 
     THE 
MIDNIGHT 
     RIDE 

16 

 
17 
 

18 
 

19 20 
 

21 
Region D 

Rally 

22 
Region D 

Rally 

23 
Region D 

Rally 

24 
Lakeshore Ride  
Meijer Gas Station 
7 Mile Rd at 9:00 AM 

25 26 27 28 29 

 

30 
Happy Labor  
Day Weekend 
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Region D Directors 

Ron and Dianna Miller   
517-851-7276 

 randdmiller@cablespeed.com 

Senior District Directors 

Chris & Sally Bobek 
248-852-8537 

chrisbobek@comcast.net 

Assistant District Directors 
Lewis & Linda Randall 

231-972-8742 
llrandall@centurytel.net 

Chapter G Directors 
Jim & Julie Meredith 

616-696-3482 
Jamesme@chartermi.net 

Asst. Chapter G Directors 
Randy & Fay Vieu 

616-662-1399 
R.vieu@att.net 

Chapter G 2008 Couple of the Year 
Randy & Fay Vieu 

616-662-1399 
R.vieu@att.net 

Chapter Educator/Rider Education 
Len Snyder 

616-676-1964 
Tanstaafl@wingsisp.com 

Mail all newsletters to: 
 

Jim & Julie Meredith 
13364 Algoma Ave. NE 

Cedar Springs, 
Michigan 49319 

 

Treasurer 
Jan Snyder 

616-676-1964  
Tanstaafl@wingsisp.com 

Wing News Reporters 
Dave & Karen Doyle 

616-866-8438 
dfdkld@charter.net 

Web Guru 
C.J. Shroll 

616-437-0305 
cjshroll@aol.com 

Ride Coordinator |  Newletter Editor   
   Ezra Bostic       |  Marilynn Bostic 

616-791-4587 
Bosticez1@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 
 

To Be Announced 

Phone Tree Coordinators 

Lyle & Sherrell Wright 
616-361-6287 

Greeters and Attendance Takers 
Bill and Dorothy Reese 

616-984-2588 

Public Relations Coordinator 
 

To Be Announced 

Retail Sales & Goodies 
Randy & Fay Vieu 

616-662-1399 
R.vieu@att.net 

Advertising Department 
Harry Emmert 
616-363-2159 

Emmert.sr@sbcglobal.net 

Technical Advisor  
 

To Be Announced 
 

Sunshine Lady 
Marcia Emmert 
616-363-2159 

Emmert.sr@sbcglobal.net 

Membership Enhancement  
Dave Klein 

616-784-6006     
klein.dave@sbcglobal.net 

50/50 Ticket Sales  
Dave Klein 

616-784-6006     klein.dave@sbcglobal.net 

Photographer  
 

To Be Announced 
 

GWRRA National Website 
http://www.gwrra.org 

Region D Website 
http://www.gwrra-regiond.org/ 

Michigan District Website  
http://www.gwrra-mi.org 

Chapter G Website 
www.mi-gmidnightriders.org  

Stop by our website or the District or 
National websites to see what’s new.  

 If you have any suggestions for the 
chapter site, e-mail Jim or C.J. 

  Ken and Rita Moffitt 
Region D COY Year 2007-2008 

 

 
 

During the Region D Rally held at 
Lebanon, IN. Ken and Rita, the 
Michigan District Couple, was 
selected as the new Region D 
Couple of the Year. At Wing Ding 
held at Greenville SC, Ken & Rita 
were selected as International 
COY.  Congratulations Ken & Rita! 

 

Randy & Fay Vieu 
Chapter Mi-G’s COY 2008 

 

 
 
Randy & Fay, members of Chapter G 
Randy and Fay serve as our ACD’s and 
now our Couple of the Year for 2008. 

Brad and Connie Garner 
Michigan  Couple of the Year 2008 

 

 
 

Brad and Connie Garner were 
selected as the 2008 Michigan 
District Couple of the Year at our 
2008 Wingless Weekend. Please give 
them your congratulations when you 
see them. 
 

http://us.f822.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=randdmiller@cablespeed.com
http://www.mi-gmidnightriders.org/
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August Schedule 
 

 

August 3: Monthly Gathering at U-Haul, 2752 Burlingame SW, Wyoming, MI. 8:00AM. 

Doughnuts and coffee will be furnished by Chapter G.  Come to learn what’s NEW!!! 
We have planned for a ride after.  The ride ends at Jim & Julie’s place for a cookout. 
Bring a dish to pass (if possible), and please bring your swim suits.   
The pool is inviting!!! 

 
August 8: RSVP Deadline:  Do you have your reservations for the THUMB AREA RIDE? 
   Your reservations are due today!!!  Email me at bosticez1@sbcglobal.net. 
 
 
 

August 9: Pre Ride:  Meet at the Meijer parking lot on 10 Mile Road and US-131 
   at 8:00 AM.  We make this ride to ensure the Midnight Ride will go as 
   smoothly as possible.   
 
August 15-17: Your host, GWRRA Chapter MI-G. THE MIDNIGHT RIDERS, sponsors  

                THE 22
nd

 Annual MIDNIGHT RIDE.   

 
 
We meet at the Meijer Parking Lot on 10 Mile Road and US-131.  Staging begins  
about 10 pm Friday August 15.  The Pointer Group starts out at 11:45 PM.  The rest  
of the ride begins at 12 Midnight sharp.  Listen for the BELL that signals the start of  
the ride.  Some spectators gather on the overpasses along the way, waving flashlights 
and cheering for the riders.  It’s totally awesome. 
 
                     Please ride safely and enjoy this unique experience.   
 
 

 August 24: Lakeshore Ride:  Meet at Meijer Gas Station on 7 Mile Road and Alpine NW 
   At 9:00 AM.  We will leave at 9:00 AM sharp.  Please bring your lunch for a picnic along the 
   way. 
 
Sept 6-7: The Thumb Area Ride:  Sid Holodnik has planned a great ride to the Thumb Area. 

We depart from Harley’s Mobil Gas Station at 14 Mile Road and Northland Drive  
at 8:30 AM SHARP.  We will meet other members at Bronner’s in Frankenmuth 
at 11:00 AM.  For more details call or email 791-4587, bosticez1@sbcglobal.net. 

 
 

 

Your Ride Coordinator, 
Ezra Bostic 

.***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~*** 

mailto:bosticez1@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bosticez1@sbcglobal.net
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***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***  

For Sale: 

 

2000 Ford Mustang GT Spring edition, lots of extras, 

well taken care of; never been in snow. 
Call Randy 616-293-2680 
 
 

2006 Ford F-250 Amarillo Diesel, 17000 miles.  

Call Randy 616-293-2680 
 
 

If you have something to sell, please 

contact our newsletter editor for 

information.  The email address is: 

bosticez1@sbcglobal.net 
 

Please remember to let the editor know when you would 
like to have the ad removed, especially if the item has been 
sold.Thank you. 

Future Rides: 

 
 

Sept 6-7:           Sid Holodnick’s  
The Thumb Area Ride. 

RSVP by August 8 to bosticez1@sbcglobal.net 
 
 

Please email any rides to the following address: 
bosticez1@sbcglobal.net 
***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~*** 

 

August Birthdays 

 

August 4 Marilynn Bostic 

August 12 Stan Wheeler 

August 15 Mary Cooper 

August 24 John Smith 

 

August Anniversaries 

 

August 2: Ron & Sherry Ringwold 

August 2: Steve & Teresa Lasher 

August 5: Jim & Julie Meredith 

August 19: Jim & Jean Rackes 

 

mailto:bosticez1@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bosticez1@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bosticez1@sbcglobal.net
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Chapter Director’s Ramblings 
 
August and the Midnight Ride, they just seem to 
go together don’t they?  It looks like things are 
coming together for the 22nd Annual Midnight 
Ride.  
 
First on the 9th, we’ll meet at the kick off point, 
Meijer’s on 10 Mile Rd. in Rockford for the Pre-
Ride.  We’ll leave at 8:00 AM and ride the route 
to make sure we have no surprises the following 
week.  I’d recommend reservations, if you’re 
planning to come along.  Should be a good ride 
and a good weekend.  
 
Then the following week we’re off at 11:59:59 
PM for the bridge. If anyone does not have a job 
and wants one please let me know we can use 
all the help we can get. 
 
At the end of the month, we have the Region D 
Rally in Tiffin Oh.  If you missed the state rally, 
you’ll have another chance to visit the vendors 
and get that piece of chrome you just have to 

have for the bike.  This runs August 21st through 
the 23rd.  
 
This year’s State Rally appeared to be another 
successful one.  Although the number of vendors 
was down, there were still quite a few places to 
spend your money.  Len, Jan, Randy, and Fay 
represented our chapter this year. Julie and I 
were only able to attend one day.  It’s a good 
thing we made the trip up for the day, because it 
was difficult to do the jobs we were signed up for 
with so few members.  Let’s hope for a better 
turn out next year. 
 
That’s about all I have to say this month.  We’ll 
see everyone on the 3rd.  After our gathering, 
Ken is going to lead us on a ride and then we’ll 
get together at my place for a cookout and 
bonfire. Until then ride safely. 
 
Jim & Julie Meredith 

.***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~*** 

Assistant Chapter Director’s Notes  
 

As another year's rally came and went, Fay 
and I were there as Couple of the Year.  We 
camped in a tent for the first time in twenty plus 
years.  As most of you know, we have a motor 
home and are spoiled by it.  All went well.  The 
only thing forgotten was the hair dryer.  We 
arrived Friday afternoon and set up our tent 
next to Lynne & Jan Snyder and Don & Cindy 
Reed.  We blew up our mattress and put all of 
our clothes and things into the tent.  We then 
went walking around to see what was going on.  
We stopped by all the vendors and looked at 
all the things that we would like to buy.  We 
spent the rest of Friday just relaxing, as we 
knew that Saturday would be very busy.   

 

We got up Saturday, after not having a 
goodnight’s sleep, because the darn mattress 
lost air over night.  Fay and I rolled into one 
another every time one of us moved.  Fay gave 
up at 4:30 a.m. and went to take a shower, and 
then sat knitting until everyone got up.  

Saturday started with breakfast, followed by a 
"Couple of the Year" seminar.  After an hour of 
down time, we had one hour of helping at the 
first aid building.  In the afternoon, we had to 
sell 50/50 tickets, and do our chapter sales all 
at once.  Since there were only the six from our 
chapter, it was a real challenge to do all the 
sales.  Jan Smith was so wonderful to cook 
Friday and Saturday dinners for all that showed 
up.  We had Pot Roast on Friday and Sloppy 
Joes on Saturday.   

 

After dinner Fay and I got dressed for the 
Couple of the Year parade into the closing 
ceremony.  We met with all the other couples 
and got to talk with them as we waited to go in.  
At the end, they presented a check for $15,000 
dollars to the Rainbow Connection and the 
black Gold Wing was not won by anyone that 
we knew. 
 
Randy and Fay Vieu ACD 
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August Rider Ed Direct from your District Rider Education Division 
 

Warm Weather Worries 
 

After a longer than usual, cool, wet spring 
season in our neighborhood, this summer has 
certainly brought us our share of hot weather. 
And if you went to Greenville, SC, for Wing Ding, 
you added some southern-style heat to your diet. 
True, July is the hottest month on average in our 
region, but August average high temperatures 
are only 2°-3° cooler than July. Besides, when 
was the last year we had a summer season with 
average or below average temperatures?  So 
let’s review our warm weather riding tips.  
  
First, make sure you have gear appropriate for 
the weather. Consider what you will wear to 
cover your arms while riding in direct sunlight 
during daylight hours (if you are lucky enough to 
avoid the rain). If you have it, a mesh jacket 
provides unparalleled ventilation and abrasion 
resistance. A denim shirt is another alternative 
that is fairly lightweight and offers better 
protection than t-shirt material. Protection is 
important, but keep in mind that when you are 
comfortable, you are able to focus on the act of 
riding. Denim is the most common choice for 
long pants, but you might want to think about 
purchasing motorcycle-specific riding pants. 
Gloves are the other area where the ambient 
temperature is usually factored into the decision 
of what to wear. Perforated leather gloves will 
breathe better than solid leather. There are also 
mesh gloves on the market which, like the 
jackets, also provide great ventilation coupled 
with superior abrasion resistance. They are 
worth considering.  
  
Second, plan to maintain your hydration level. 
Every time you stop for gas or a rest break in hot 
weather, take time to drink enough fluids to 
replace what you lost through perspiration. This 
should be at least eight ounces per hour during 
the heat of the day. You may think that your 
clothes are not holding an entire cup of sweat 
that you could wring out of them. And that is 

probably true. While you are riding, some of your 
perspiration is soaked up by your clothes and is 
carried away by the air flowing around you. And 
some moisture evaporates directly from your 
skin. It must all be replaced to keep your system 
hydrated. A simple way to determine if you are 
getting enough fluids is to monitor your output at 
rest stops. In short, if you are drinking frequently 
but don’t have to go at each rest stop, then you 
probably are not drinking enough. Modify this as 
necessary for your own situation. 
  
Third, remain aware of your own physical 
condition. Exposure to too much heat for too 
long can result in hyperthermia. This is the 
condition where your body cannot properly 
regulate your internal temperature and your 
temperature rises uncontrollably. If allowed to 
reach this state, it is a medical emergency 
requiring immediate medical attention. The key is 
to prevent your body from reaching this 
condition. Watch for symptoms like the absence 
of sweat in hot weather. This could mean your 
body has lost too much water and cannot 
produce any more sweat, the principal means of 
temperature regulation. Without the ability to 
sweat, the core temperature of the body will rise 
quickly. Other early warning symptoms include 
confusion, headache, dizziness, and redness of 
the skin, most noticeable on the face. If you 
notice any of these symptoms in yourself or 
those riding with you, find the nearest place to sit 
down, drink lots of water, and relax in the shade 
or an air conditioned space. Remove gear and 
loosen clothing to allow the body to cool itself. 
Increase the frequency of breaks during the 
hottest part of the day.  
  
With the right gear and travel plans that include 
frequent breaks with plenty of water, you can 
enjoy riding safely even in the hottest weather. 
 

Ride Safely and Comfortably,   Len Snyder, Rider Educator 
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 2008 Couple of the Year 

 

 

The rally is the first thing that Fay and I have done to represent the chapter as the Couple of the Year.  At 
the Couple of the Year seminar on Saturday morning, there were past and present couples.  The couples 
had to draw half of a card.  The guys drew from one bucket and the gals another.  After that, we had to 
find the person that had the other half of the card that matched yours.  When we found that person, we 
sat down with them and got to know them.  The next thing we were to do was act out an event that 
happened to one of us by playing charades.  The other couples had to try to figure out what we were 
acting out.  This was a lot of fun, and we got to meet a lot of good folks. That night at the closing 
ceremonies, when we had to line up with the rest of the chapters, all looking great, waiting to march into 
the building, we had a lot of fun standing around joking with each other, and finding out what events 
other chapters were planning.  As the time came to march in, you get a nervous, and a wonderful and 
proud feeling as you enter the building with everyone clapping and cheering for you and all the rest of the 
couples.  As they read the names and the chapter that you represent, you get a good feeling that you 
have done well.  
 

Randy and Fay Vieu 
GWRRA Chapter MI-G’s 
2008 Couple of the Year 

 
 
Photos of State Rally 

    

                                           Julie & Jim at Chapter Sales               Fay & Randy in Coy Parade 
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Some Photos from Wing Ding 2008 

 

 

         

Sally, Ezra, Marilynn, Chris                     Many Bikes                              Saw Some Neat Trailers 

 

         

How About a Quadracycle?                Or a Burgman Triked?            A Blue Bike with Blue Lights 

         

        Ken & Rita Moffit                  Friends from Michigan                 A Short Rainy Ride on  
2008-2009 International COY                                                         The Blue Ridge Parkway 
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Order Your Motorcycle Parts Online at: 

WWW.VillageMotorSports.net 
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                        Susie’s Cafe 

 
Gourmet Coffee 

Breakfast Served all day 

Fresh Baked Donuts 

Grilled Sandwiches 

Homemade Soups & Salads 

Ice Cream 

Wireless Internet 

 

363-1530 

1120 Knapp NE Grand Rapids 

 ***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~***  
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Come visit us at West 

Shore 

Motorsports let us show 

you why we’re the best... 
2371 Henry St. Muskegon Mi. 49441  

Call 1-800-962-0979 

Or 1-231-759-0979 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GWRRA  MI-G 

Jim & Julie Meredith 

13364 Algoma Ave. NE 

Cedar Springs, Mi. 49319 
 

 

 

 

 


